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UN WORLD ENVIRONMENT DAY 5 JUNE 
 

Welcome Roy Page and Anne, Peter and Othene Cole.  

                    Thank you all for joining us. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Rotary shares an interest in protecting our common legacy: the ENVIRONMENT. The 
Environment is the seventh area of Rotary’s focus and over 
the past three years Foundation global grant funding of 
$US9 million has been allocated to protect our planet. 

On the 5th of June it is the UN World Environment Day, an 
organisation Rotary International supports and it 

encourages Rotarians to involve their communities to help improve the 
environment which is under constant threat. 

This year’s theme is: Ending Plastic Pollution. The aim 
of this theme is to highlight the growing issue of plastic 
pollution, which extends beyond things like the discarded 
drink bottles we see cluttering streets. Microplastics are a 
new kind of pollution, and they have already spread to our 
food, our drinking water, and even into our own bodies.  

As part of our District 9510 commitment to improving the River Murray we 
will be holding the Health Of The River Youth Forum this year from 
Mon 15th Sept - Fri 19th Sep 2025 at Calperum Station. 
This five-day forum provides hands on learning and mentoring from 
specialist ecologists and researchers on a working conservation and 
research property, with an emphasis on “River Health” for students in 
Years 9 and 10.  
 
Activities will include a focus on sustainable water management and 
irrigation practices, salinity issues and environmental flows, conservation, 
land degradation and rehabilitation and more. 
 
If you know a young person interested in 
Ecology and the Environment and would like to 
attend this forum we would love to hear from 
you. The cost of this forum is met by Rotary 
Clubs.  
Contact: healthoftheriver@rotary9510.org 
Pauline  

FOR THE DIARY 

JUNE Meetings 
 

3rd & 10th 
First two Tuesdays  

of the month 
7.00am 
Heccies 

31 Fisher St, Magill 
 

Third Tuesday of the month 
17th 

CHANGE OVER DINNER 

 
6pm for 6.30pm 

Tower Hotel,  
621, Magill Rd, Magill 

 

Next Club Meeting 
1290 

  10th June at Heccies 
 

 
Simon will take us through 

the Strategic Plan. 
 

 

 



 
 

 

                    

GUEST SPEAKER: NIH PRINCIPAL – ROY PAGE 
 

 
           IPP Linsay Davis, Roy Page and President Pauline 

 
This week’s speaker was Roy Page, Principal of Norwood International High School.  Although born in 
Townsville, QLD, Roy's roots are well entrenched in SA having attended Glossop Primary and High Schools as 
well as a stint at Coober Peddy.  
Embracing teaching as a profession, some of Roy’s appointments have been Deputy Head, Coulsdon in Surrey, 
UK, introducing academic programs that included those for Special Needs students.   
Back in SA he has been Deputy Principal at the Heights School, Modbury, working on Strategic Planning, and 
then Principal at Heathfield High.  
In January this year Roy was appointed as Principal of Norwood International High School (NIHS).   
Roy covered much with his in-depth presentation so this summary cannot do justice to every topic. Roy went 
on to say that of the 1,600 years 7 -12 students there are 95 nationalities of which 150 are international 
students.  
Roy started with an illustration from the turn of the 20th century that predicted what teaching might be like in 
2020. The children sat at the desks wearing headsets in virtual isolation from one another and where books 
were shoved into a mulcher that fed data into the kids via the headsets. In one sense this prediction of the 
use of IT was accurate, but in another not, because children nowadays are encouraged to be curious rather 
than being spoon fed info.  
Roy amused us with this anecdote; 50% of what children learn comes from the child sitting next to them, but 
half of which is incorrect (I remember misspelling the word ‘friend’ as freind’ because the boy sitting next to 
me had written it that way). Despite this, collaborative learning is encouraged, and the challenge now is 
addressing change.   
Roy showed us the top ten desired learning outcomes for the years 2015, 2020 and 2025. Some of these 
outcomes were the same, but #1 was always different. For 2025 the #1 outcome is Judgement and Decision 
Making.  
Roy briefly touched on the old labels of IQ and EQ (emotional intelligence) but then added CI (cultural 
intelligence).  Specialist Learning, STEM and the school’s Rowing Program allows some children from outside 
of the HIHS zone to now attend the school.  
Hey, this is all a far cry from what many of us remember of our secondary schooling experience and we wish 
Roy all the best for his tenure at NIHS. 
 
Mark Thompson 

 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 

              CLUB BIRTHDAYS  
 

              Happy Birthday to Ian and Licaria 
                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

Market Roster June 2025

 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

ICE BREAKER 

TV has been around for a long time now and I’m sure we all have watched 
plenty of it. So, what is your favourite show? It could be one you watched 

as a kid and still get a kick out of, or something recent that has really 
caught your imagination. 

How do you think streaming has changed your TV watching habits? 
 
There was a wide range of responses, some recalling watching the test pattern for hours in awe of the new 
technology. Some recalled some of the great early western series like Rawhide and Bonanza. The recurring 
screenings of The Sound of Music also captured some who had watched it many times. Days Of Our Lives was 
mentioned as one of the longest running soapies and Playschool as probably the longest running Australian 
program. Sesame Street was also mentioned for its longevity, but it was thought that had been ended now 
(update: it looks like Netflix have bought the rights and new episodes will still be produced). Some great 
programs also mentioned included Star Trek, The Thunderbirds and Skippy. A dislike of commercials was also 
mentioned and there seemed to be agreement on that one. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

QUIZ QUESTION 

When did TV start in Australia & South Australia – year and date please! 
 

A: Australian TV began on 16th September 1956 in Sydney. Interestingly, the Chifley 

government wanted to establish TV in 1948 adopting the UK BBC approach and passed laws to do so, but they 
then lost power, and the Menzies government made a meal of it deciding that it needed to be the US 
commercial model instead, which took much longer to establish. 
Melbourne followed soon after on 4th November 1956 in time for the Olympic opening ceremony on 22nd 
November 1956. 
Adelaide’s first broadcast was on 5th September 1959. 
Congratulations to Pauline & Mark who nailed it, including the Melbourne details. 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                        

            PRESIDENT’S - “DID YOU KNOW?” 

      Honey Bees have five eyes and no ears.                                                      

Bees have unique eyes that make them different from other types of bees and insects. 
Bees have five eyes in total: two large eyes and three smaller ones. Each set of eyes 

carries its own unique function, such as detecting shapes and seeing UV markers from 
flowers. 

 

 

 
From the Rotary Club of Morialta 

 

 

10JUNE 
$55.00 
$25.00 



 
 

 

 

 
 

Contact Simon if you wish to be part of the RCMS table. 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Saturday 07 JUN  MARKET SET UP (Members Only) – 2.00PM 
    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Sunday 8 JUN   RCMS MONTHLY MARKET  9.00AM – 2.00PM 
    Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Tuesday 10JUN  CLUB MEETING 1290   7.00AM 
    Heccies Sporting Club, Fisher St, Magill, 5072 
 
Friday 13 JUN   MAGILL RSL SCHNITZEL NIGHT – 5.30PM 

8 Lorne Avenue, Magill 
 

Saturday 14 JUN  ATHELSTONE – ROSTREVOR LIONS CLUB QUIZ NIGHT 
    Campbelltown Function Centre  6.30pm for 7.00pm start 
    $20.00 per person. BYO Drinks and Nibbles 

Contact Simon if you wish to join the RCMS table simon_brewer@yahoo.com 
 

Tuesday 17JUN  CLUB MEETING 1290 & CHANGEOVER    6.00pm for 6.30pm start 

 
Tower Hotel, Magill 

    Please let Pauline know if attending. hpauline087@gmail.com 
 
Sunday 29 JUN  CHARITY LUNCH FOR AFGHAN GIRLS’ EDUCATION – 12.30PM 
    Unley Town Hall   $100.00pp all inclusive 

See poster in Bulletin 
 

Sunday 28SEP   ARH MOVIE FUND RAISER 
    Regal Theatre at 1.30PM 

Film: Downton Abbey 
 

Sunday 11OCT  WALK FOR RESPECT 2025 
    9AM from Victoria Square - Say No to Domestic Violence 
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GROUP 3 CLUBS 
Monday  
Campbelltown:       0407 724 699 - 6.30pm   San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 
Coromandel Valley: 0431 012 142 – 6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Mon:   St John’s Anglican Parish Hall 
 
Tuesday 
Magill Sunrise: 0415 453 101 - 7.00am - 1st, 2nd   Hectorville Sporting Club, Magill 

NEW!!!  6.30pm   3rd Tue:  Tower Hotel, Magill 
St Peters:   0493 281 503 - 6.15pm   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Blackwood:   0477 788 660 - 6.30pm - 1st & 3rd Tue: Blackwood RSL 
Edwardstown:  0437 760 420 - 6.15pm - 1st & 3rd Tue:    The Maid of Auckland Hotel 
Unley:   0431 618 359 - 6.00pm –    Living Choice, Fullarton 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 - 7.00am – 1st & 3rd Wed:     Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 
Norwood: 0412 305 660 - 6.30pm - 1st, 3rd & 5th Wed:     Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Hyde Park: 0417 855 182 - 6.15pm - 2nd & 4th Wed:     The Goody Hotel, Goodwood 
Burnside: 0401 627 339 - 6:30pm - 2nd, 4th & 5th  Wed:     Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 
Mitcham: 0437 112 907 – 6.45pm       The Edinburgh Hotel, Mitcham 
Morialta:       0497 159 737 - 6.30pm                                  Tower Hotel, Magill Rd Magill 
 

Times stated are when the GONG is rung. 
 
 

 

CONTACT US 

Magill Sunrise Rotary Club 

P: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) | W: magillrotary.org.au 
E: magill@rotaryclub.org.au | FB: facebook.com/rotarymagill 
Editor: hpauline087@gmail.com (Pauline Hill) 

Voice of Rotary 

facebook.com/voiceofrotary 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9510 
rotary9510.org 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges 
the Traditional Owners of the land where we serve the community,  

the Kaurna people of Tandanya, and we pay our respects to their Elders  
past and present. 

PRESIDENT 
Pauline Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Simon Brewer 
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